
NORTH WARWICKSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
 

MINUTES OF THE SAFER COMMUNITIES                   13 March 2018 
SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
 

Present:  Councillors Clews, Davis, Humphreys, Morson, E 
Stanley, M Stanley, Symonds and A Wright. 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Davey 
(substitute Councillor Humphreys), Moss and Reilly.  

 
21 Election of Chairman 
 
 It was proposed by Councillor Clews, seconded by Councillor 

Humphreys and  
 
 RESOLVED 
 
 That Councillor Davis be elected as Chairman of the Safer 

Communities Sub-Committee for this meeting. 

22 Disclosable Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests 

 
None were declared at the meeting. 

23 Minutes of the Meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 5 
December 2017 and 18 January 2018 

 
The minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 5 
December 2017 and 18 January 2018, copies having been previously 
circulated, were approved as a correct record and signed by the 
Chairman. 

24 Fly Tipping Progress Report including an update on the 
Fillongley Public Spaces Protection Order 

 The Chief Executive presented a progress report on the action plan for 
tackling fly tipping across the Borough and updated the Sub-
Committee about the implementation of the Fillongley Public Spaces 
Protection Order 2017. 

 Resolved: 

 That the report be noted.  
 
 
 
 
 



25 Progress Report on Achievement of Corporate Plan 
 Targets April – December 2017 
 
 The Chief Executive and the Deputy Chief Executive informed 

Members of the progress with the achievement of the Corporate Plan 
targets relevant to the Safer Communities Sub-Committee for April 
2017 to December 2017. In addition reference was made to a 
recommendation from Executive Board in respect of State of the 
Borough Indicators relevant to the Sub-Committee.  

 
 Resolved: 
 
 That the report be noted. 
 
26 North Warwickshire Community Safety Partnership Update 
 
 The Chief Executive provided Members with an update on recent 

activities with the North Warwickshire Community Safety Partnership. 
Councillor M Stanley reported on outline proposals by Polesworth 
Parish Council to introduce a new CCTV scheme. 

 
 Resolved: 
  
 a That the report be noted; and 
 
 b That upon the receipt of further information and 

costings from Polesworth Parish Council in respect 
of the proposed CCTV scheme, a report be 
presented to Leaders Group on the possibility of 
including Borough Council areas such as Abbey 
Green Park in the scheme and for the Council to 
contribute financially towards the scheme and be  a 
partner. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Chairman 
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